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Portland City Council provides grants in the City’s annual budget for 
activities ranging from arts performances to social service programs.   
The total amount of these grants ranged from $9 million to $17 million 
in each of the last fi ve years.  We compared Council’s grant process to 
best practices and found that Council issues grants with no competitive 
process and monitoring and evaluation of results is limited.

For the full report, click or go to:  www.portlandonline.com/auditor/index.cfm?c=69674&a=560518

To see other audit reports from the Audit Services Division, Offi  ce of the City Auditor:
www.portlandoregon.gov/auditservices.

COUNCIL GRANT

PRACTICES

With limited monitoring, there is 
very little evaluation of results, 
and no mechanism to report 

results to Council to inform future 
budget decisions. 

No upfront work to establish 
grant program objectives or 

align grants with City services. 

Monitoring is 
limited.  No procedures 

to monitor grantee 
performance and the 
responsible bureau is 

often unclear.  Without 
monitoring, the City 

cannot be sure funded 
services are fully 

delivered or delivered 
well. 

No competitive pro-
cess to award grants 
to the most qualifi ed 

service provider.  Only 
organizations that 
know to appeal di-

rectly to Council may 
receive grants. 

Council approves an ordinance and contract with clear 
contract terms for most grants.

To limit grants it off ers with no competition, Council should avoid 
directing grants through the budget process.  To ensure services are 
provided eff ectively, the City should develop monitoring procedures 
for City grant managers.  
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